
December 2024 Minutes 

 

 The Pilsen Skyligher’s December meeting was called to order on December 12, 2024 at 6:07 

PM in the Exhibit Hall at the Fairgrounds. The pledges were led by Owen S and Lincoln W. Brianna 

S took roll call. Brianna S read the November minutes. The minutes were approved as read on a 

motion made by Kalista S and seconded by Abraham S. Rachel G gave the treasurer’s report. Our 

current checking account balance is $1,806.40. 

 

Old Business 

1. All fair checks should have been cashed by December 1st. 

2. This is your last reminder to pay your membership dues- we have three families that have 

not paid yet. 

3. Thank you to all our volunteers who worked at the Aissen Tree Farm Fundraiser! Thank you 

to the Paul and the Mleziva families for making Nescos of chili, the families that dominated 

baked goods and sweet treats, the Stodola family for donating the hotdogs, and all who 

donated money at our November meeting. Your donations helped cover the cost of buns, 

condiments, crackers, and bottled water. Our sales were lower this year, but final numbers 

are being calculated and a more detailed report will be available at our January meeting. 

4. The items collected for Toys for Tots were picked up in early December by Sheriff Joski. 

Thank you to all who donated. 

5. All of our shifts have been filled for Bell Ringing! Please remember to post a picture of your 

group or family in the comments on our Facebook page.  

 

New Business 

1. Our Club’s Yearly Calendar is available in print copy-if you did not receive yours at our 

November meeting, please see Lynn tonight, she has your copy. 

2. Our club will be tubing at Winter Park on Friday, February 7th from 6-9 PM! There will be 

three other clubs joining us. 

3. Congratulations to all our members who are celebrating their first, fifth, or tenth year in 4H! 

Our one year members were Braelynn A, Chase A, Easton A, Levi D, Kavari H, Luke H, 

Chloe M, Olivia M, Carlene P, Claire S, Landon S, Colin W, and Lincoln W. Our five year 

members were JD H, Brianna S, Owen S, and Jordy Sl. Our ten year members were Bradyn 

N, Matthew N, Francis P, Brody S, and Tyler S. Congratulations! 

4. A big shout out to all our Clover Bud Graduates: Carlene P, Abraham S, Bailey D, and Alexis 

S!  

 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, January 16 7:00 PM at the Montpelier Town Hall. The Dakota 

R Family has signed up to set up chairs for the meeting, and the Hardtke, Kelsey, and Strey Families 

have signed up for meeting clean-up. 

 

Our meeting was adjourned on a motion made by Kaylee W and seconded by Peter L. 


